
YELLVILLE-SUMMIT BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Yellville, Arkansas 

Minutes of Regular Meeting 
March 11, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30p.m. with the following members present: Eleanor Davenport, Travis Doshier 
and Robin Jones. Not present: Jason Jones and Nathan Rogers 

Also present were Wes Henderson, Tanya Lane, Marilyn Pangle, Dayla Leighton-Klump, Hannah Shipman and Travis 
Risley. 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The board approved the consent agenda. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The minutes from the Regular Board meeting of February 13, 2024 were approved. The motion was made by Eleanor, 
seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The Monthly Budget & Financial Reports were approved. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all 
voted to approve. 

The board approved the Petitions for Student Transfers as presented. The motion was made by Robin, seconded by 
Eleanor, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the Proposed Virtual Arkansas Course Purchase as presented. The motion was made by Robin, 
seconded by Eleanor, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the Proposed Math Manipulatives K-4 Purchase as presented. The motion was made by Robin, 
seconded by Eleanor, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the Proposed Math Curriculum K-4 Purchase with 6 Year Subscription as presented. The motion was 
made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The Principals Data report was presented by handouts only from David Wyatt, High School Principal, Kary Duffy, 
Middle School Principal and Calvin Mallett, Elementary Principal. 

During the Superintendent's Update, Mr. Henderson informed the board of Bryan Zipperer, non-contracted custodian who 
passed away this past week. Mr. Zipperer was a retired Merchant Marine and will be missed. Also during update Hannah 
Shipman, PPC representative stated the 2024-2025 Calendar will be presented at next months' meeting and also had some 
proposed Additional Duty Stipend Changes. 

The board went into executive session at 6:00 pm. The board entered open session at 6:22 pm. 

The board approved the resignation from April Buckley as Kindergarten Teacher effective at the end of 2023-2024 
contract. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the retirement resignation from Jackie Davis as Certified High School Teacher effective at the end of 
2023-2024 contract. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Bridgett Edwards as Certified High School Teacher effective at the end of2023-
2024 contract. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 



The board approved the resignation from Laura Hobbs as School Nurse effective at the end of2023-2024 contract. The 
motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Natalie McClaine-Grams as Bus Driver effective at the end of2023-2024 
contract. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Blythe Murphy as Certified Middle School Teacher effective at the end of2023-
2024 contract. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Whitney Vickers as para professional effective at the end of2023-2024 contract. 
The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from James Woodard as Certified Middle School Teacher/Football Coach effective at 
the end of2023-2024 contract. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Angie Sheehan as paraprofessional effective at the end of 2023-2024 contract. 
The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the resignation from Justin Crain as Head Football Coach effective at the end of 2023-2024 contract. 
The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to rehire all Classified Staff as listed for the 2024-2025 school year. The motion 
was made by Robin, seconded by Eleanor, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to rehire all Certified Staff as listed for the 2024-2025 school year. The motion 
was made by Robin, seconded by Eleanor, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommended Certified Personnel Contract changes for the 2024-2025 school year as listed. The 
motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

The board approved the recommendation to rehire Certified Personnel with contingency to meeting the required 
certification for the 2024-2025 school year. The motion was made by Robin, seconded by Eleanor, all voted to approve. 

During the board member input the only discussion was regarding the Solar Eclipse day and when the glasses would be 
provided to the students since we are not in session. Mrs. Pangle informed them that the elementary the glasses would be 
sent home with the students the Friday before the Solar Eclipse Day and made available as well for the middle school and 
high school students. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:26 pm. The motion was made by Eleanor, seconded by Robin, all voted to approve. 

Nathan Rogers, Pre dent Wes Henderson, Supenntendent 

Travis Doshier, Secretary 


